
 

The Annual General Meeting of the Bible Society in 

Liberia (BSL) met for the first time in 14 years this past 

September. I had the privilege to attend this historic event. 

The past civil conflict, changes in leadership, and the 

difficulties of communicating and traveling in Liberia 

contributed to this delay. The meeting is meant for all 

members of the Bible Society to gather every two years to 

create vision and policy. The whole day was sizzling with 

excitement as at least 100 people from over ten different 

denominations gathered to declare their support for Bible 

translation in Liberia. The day proved an accomplishment 

as they ratified a constitution, elected their new Advisory 

Board, and renewed relationships with members. 

 

I found it interesting that the 

constitution was read out loud in 

its entirety and everyone was 

able to offer corrections. Voting 

and counting took place in front 

of all attendees. Each ballot for 

the Advisory Board was counted 

and then each ballot’s results 

were stated aloud and recorded. 

What implications does this 

have for how we do translation 

to meet a society that prefers 

oral communication?  

 

The meeting opened with an 

inspiring devotion led by Rev. Peter 

Kollie based on Romans 10:13-15.  

 
He asked:  

 Are there places where people have not heard the 

Gospel? 

 Are there places there are no Bibles? 

 Are there places there are Bibles, but people can't 

make sense of it? 

 We've had Scripture a long time, but can we say 

the Gospel has gone far and wide? 

He admitted that even those with college education have 

trouble understanding English, “…so in a village how 

can a pastor transform by using English?” 
Consequently, he stated that without scripture in the 

language of the people, the zoe of the Poro Society is 

really the pastor still. (A zoe is the local teacher in the 

traditional secret societies that are highly influential in the 

community.) One time when he preached in Kpelle and 

read the scriptures in Kpelle, he received a standing 

ovation. 

 
Bishop Harris, the Board Chair was not surprised when we 

learned that the literacy rate in Liberia is about 35%. What 

he was upset about, however, was that 

literacy is assumed to be valid and 

seems to be measured only according 

to people’s capacity in English. He 

wants to see this change. People can 

be literate in their own languages. He 

pressed that every language and 

dialect in Liberia should have 

access to God’s word and be counted 

in the literacy rate. BSL and LBTs 

sister organization LIBTRALO are 

working to increase local language 

literacy. There are 16 recognized 

languages plus various dialects in 

Liberia.  

 

He said, "The Word of God is light. 

Without it society is dark."  

 

Paul Stevens, Executive Secretary for the Bible Society, 

reported the accomplishments of his term: 3 translation 

projects underway, completion of Kpelle and Kisi Bibles, 

a new building, sending teams for training, availability of 

digital scriptures, partnering with schools, updated 

accounting systems and a website with an online store. His 

quote of the day: “We will sell Bibles ‘til Jesus 

comes.”  

THE RELAY 

As the scripture says, “Everyone who 

calls out to the Lord for help will be 

saved.” But how can they call to him 

for help if they have not believed? And 

how can they believe if they have not 

heard the message? And how can 

they hear if the message is not 

proclaimed? And how can the 

message be proclaimed if the 

messengers are not sent out? As the 

scripture says, “How wonderful is the 

coming of messengers who bring good 

news!” (GNT) 



One of the new Advisory Board members, Success Taylor, 

is the youth representative. He attends the University of 

Liberia and pledged to make the work of the Bible Society 

known there. He summed up our whole purpose succinctly 

when he stated, "Everybody should be able to get a 

Bible [in their language] and read."  

 

I will close this ministry portion of the letter with verses 1 

and 5 of a favorite hymn sung at the meeting and at almost 

every BSL devotion I have attended. I call it their theme 

hymn as it sums up their ministry. 

When we walk with the Lord 
In the light of His Word, 

What a glory He sheds on our way; 

While we do his good will, 
He abides with us still, 

And with all who will trust and obey. 
 

Then in fellowship sweet 
We will sit at his feet, 

Or we’ll walk by his side in the way; 
What He says we will do; 

Where He sends we will go, 
Never fear, only trust and obey. 

 

Thank you for going with me where He has sent us. 

Walking with you by Jesus’ side, 

   

2018 Family highlights: We experienced many major changes this year. Two children 

graduated and four moved away. Aletheia graduated from high school and now attends Concordia 

University Chicago. She was in her first theatre production there, Antigone. Antonia our 

exchange student also “graduated” and has moved back to Germany. Micaiah graduated with a 

degree in Scientific and Technical Communication in May. In August he took a job with Boston 

Scientific up in the Minneapolis, MN area. Andrew is now in Florida. He escaped the hurricanes 

since he is on the east coast, and thankfully 

as he lives in a boat. He is working with a 

non-profit that teaches at-risk children about 

water safety.  Luke is still in New York with 

the army and has been cleared to fly again 

after what could have been a very serious 

motorcycle accident last November. We are 

thankful he was spared any serious injury 

although the bike was not. 

That leaves Al and me here with the dog and chinchilla. Al continues 

to work for Sodexo but now oversees quality control of housekeeping 

and is using some nuisance wildlife management skills. We enjoyed 

trips to Pictured Rocks in northern Michigan and hiked “The Giant” 

out in New York which is one of the 46 peaks of the Adirondacks 

that are 4000 feet or higher. One down, 45 to go! 
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The vision of the Bible Society is to commit all 

resources to ensure Scripture is available, affordable, 

accessible and adaptable.   


